PEMBROKE YOUTH ASSOCIATION 
 DATE: Monday, June 10, 2019
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
_______________________________________________________________________ 
President: Jayme Mast*  




Vice President: Amber Winters*   

Secretary: 
Treasurer: Mary Easterbrook*

Sargent of Arms: Dana Jacobs
 
SPORTS COORDINATORS
_______________________________________________________________________  
Baseball: Rocky Mast*


Non-Travel Soccer: Doug Hale*
Softball: Mary Easterbrook*


Basketball:  Brandy and Jon Suro
Football: Patrick Reeves


High School Basketball: Matt Shay
Cheerleading: Amber Winters *
*indicates present at meeting

MEETING MINUTES
_______________________________________________________________________ 

CALL TO Order:  7:00pm
Stood for the Pledge of Allegiance
NEW MEMBER APPLICATIONS:  
The following new members applications were received in April and voted on. 
· Rob and Mary Koepf
· Lindsey and James Gephart

· Melissa Eastman

Motion to approve – Doug Hale
2nd – Charlie Kohorst
Approved
SECRETARY'S REPORT:    Secretary's report was sent to all members via email. 
Motion to accept made by Doug Hale, 2nd by Buddy Lang - Approved
 
TREASURER'S REPORT – Treasurers report was provided and reviewed. 
Motion to approve – Charlie Kohorst, 2nd by Doug Hale – Approved.

SPORTS COORDINATORS REPORTS 


Football:  Registration is up and running, but slow. We are concerned with numbers in general with the possibility of Modified launching with the high school. 
   
Cheerleading: Registration is up and slow as well but it’s early. Coaches are in place. Inventory of uniforms underway to determine if ordering needs to occur to replaced missing or outworn pieces.    
Non-Travel Soccer: Season has started. Coaches are in place. We continue to face parent issues discussed during executive session. Doug is also having difficulty with coaches completing the required background checks and SAP training as required by law. Jerseys are well accepted. Doug expressed this will be his last year commissioning the sport.    

Baseball:  Last week of play. We are discussing setting up a combined Softball/Baseball committee to govern the sports. End of the year party will be held June 29th at the fields. We will distribute parent surveys this week as well. There is a tournament this week, more to come on that.   
Softball -  Fundraising deposit going in. Looking into end of the year party. We ordered tshirts for everyone. Parent surveys will also be distributed this week.   
Basketball: Nothing to report
HS Basketball: Summer leagues starting in the next few weeks. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:   
Food Booth: We held a booth in support of HS sports in May. (5/7, 5/10, 5/15). We raised a total of $190. It wasn’t all that profitable but we look to partner with the school on other opportunities. It’s only profitable if the activities are located on the track/football field. 

We secured our health certification for the year. 

Cintas is coming out to inspect the hood.   
By-Law Committee: Proposal for bylaw change surrounding membership were made in April. The following was submitted and discussed.  

Article 4, Number 3 Letter A:

“All members in good standing will receive a 20% discount off all sport registration fees for any child in the household playing any sport offered by PYA. Registration fees must be paid in full at the time of registration and the discount will be awarded/refunded at the end of the sport season AND with the completion of PYA eligibility requirements according to 
· All members present voted YES, passed unanimously. 

Article 4  number 4. Additional fees and uniform costs not related to registration are not discounted or waived and must be paid in full.”  
· All members present voted YES, passed unanimously.
Article 4, Number 3 Letter F:
To offset the rising costs that may occur, with approval from the membership, one-time annually the following can be reviewed and changed with a vote from the membership:

· Membership Fee

· Discount Percentage

· All members present voted YES, passed unanimously.
Scholarship Committee: The committee awarded $750 to Jarrod Ludwig and will present him with a check at the Senior banquet.   
FUNDRAISING:  No report, nothing new
SELF AUDIT:  No report.  
OLD BUSINESS:   Baseball/Softball field improvements – everything that was listed and approved has been ordered except double bases. Pitching plate was stolen and pin lost.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
Board Vacancies – The entire board has expressed they will likely not return to the position next year and there is a need for encouraging volunteers from the membership. Basketball will not begin in the fall until a board is secured as it is possible without a board, the organization will fold. 
It was suggested the July meeting be cancelled. 

Motion made by Jayme Mast, 2nd by Dan Mast – Approved. 

A parent signed up for soccer and became a PYA member at that time. The request was made for a refund for partial registration for baseball as a PYA member (the difference of the discount). This request was denied. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  None. 
ADJOURNMENT:  7:56 pm  
Motion – Mary Easterbrook

Seconded – Doug Hale
ROLL CALL DONE BY Jayme Mast:
Jayme Mast
Amber Winters

Mary Easterbrook

Rocky Mast

Charlie Kohorst

David Laney

Doug Hale
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